

The Horrifying COVID19 mRNA Data

Kat Kanning

Fire and Grace School of Ministry

Abstract

This study will examine the data on the effectiveness and side effects of the COVID-19 mRNA vaccines. Previous to this time, there had been no approved mRNA vaccines on the market. Then when the COVID-19 pandemic was declared in 2020, mRNA coronavirus vaccines were produced with minimal testing, and released and even mandated throughout the whole world. This paper seeks to compile the effectiveness and safety data of this ill-advised medical intervention, through available medical studies that have been performed, and databases for vaccine injury.

Introduction

It all started on October 15, 2019 in Geneva, Switzerland. Johns Hopkins, The World Economic Forum and the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation held event 201, a simulation of a pandemic featuring a new coronavirus. They simulated their response, how they would deal with vaccine development, how they would curtail movement of the people to slow the spread of the virus, how they would deal with the economic repercussions of travel restrictions. [6][7] And then, by a huge “coincidence” COVID-19 appeared in Wuhan China. It spread around the world. The governments of the world restricted travel, and even locked people in the homes. They quickly developed a vaccine. World economies tanked from the restrictions. It all went down amazingly like the simulation.

Background Information

What is COVID-19?

Information on the question of what is COVID-19 was surprisingly sparse on the website for the Centers for Disease Control. This is what the NIH, National Cancer Institute had to say, “A highly contagious respiratory disease caused by the SARS-CoV-2 virus. SARS-CoV-2 is thought to spread from person to person through droplets released when an infected person coughs, sneezes, or talks. It may also be spread by touching a surface with the virus on it and then touching one’s mouth, nose, or eyes, but this is less common. The most common signs and symptoms of COVID-19 are fever, cough, and trouble breathing. Fatigue, muscle pain, chills, headache, sore throat, runny nose, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea, and a loss of taste or smell may also occur. The signs and symptoms may be mild or severe and usually appear 2 to 14 days after exposure to the SARS-CoV-2 virus. Some people may not have any symptoms but are still able to spread the virus. Most people with COVID-19 recover without needing special treatment. But other people are at higher risk of serious illness. Those at higher risk include older adults and people with serious medical problems, such as heart, lung, or kidney disease, diabetes, cancer, or a weak immune system. Serious illness may include life-threatening pneumonia and organ failure.” [1]

There were many theories at the time on how the virus came into being. There was the lab leak theory, since testing on bioweapons was done at Wuhan, China where the virus first appeared. There was a theory that it originated in pangolins. [9] Then there was the bat theory, that it came out of a wet market where people ate bats in China. [8] People debated

whether it was released on us purposefully or whether it got out accidentally. They questioned whether it was manmade or not. In any case, people were dying and were in a panic for a cure.

What is an mRNA Vaccine and How Does it Differ from Conventional Vaccines

In a cell normally, an mRNA molecule is created from the information from the cell's DNA, and then the mRNA produces proteins which are used by the body for virtually everything: making new cells, proteins are necessary to make more proteins, make up the structure of the body, they are essential for your immune system. The chemical reactions in your body need proteins to make the reaction possible. [10] An mRNA vaccine inserts foreign mRNA into the cell, and the cell makes the protein(s) the mRNA codes for. The vaccine makers utilize lipid nanoparticles in order to get the mRNA into the cells. In the example of the COVID-19 mRNA vaccine, the mRNA coded for the spike protein from the COVID-19 virus. The spike protein was said to be a small part of the virus that our immune system would come to identify and attack, wiping out any of the live virus we came in contact with.

History

Emergency Use Authorization and Alternative Treatments

The mRNA vaccines for COVID-19 were developed much more quickly than any vaccines in the past. Normal testing took 10-15 years, but many safety tests were bypassed for the COVID-19 vaccine, due to the said urgency of the pandemic. [11][22] Safety testing for the COVID vaccines took 2-3 months. Several alternative treatments were found for COVID-19, but these were suppressed. The mRNA vaccines were to receive Emergency Use Authorization from the FDA, but this authorization would be disqualified if there were any alternatives available.

One such alternative was plain old hydrogen peroxide. A study done in Africa found that a peroxide mouth wash, gargle and nasal irrigation prevented COVID-19. [13] In this study, “over 4,000 patients and 89 healthcare staff of a hospital in Ghana used hydrogen peroxide on a daily basis during the peak season of Covid-19 season (April 2021 - Dec 2021). None of the 4,000+ patients got Covid-19. None of the 89 staff got Covid-19, except one who discontinued the use of hydrogen peroxide”. [12]

Another alternative treatment was Ivermectin. Ivermectin was found to be effective against COVID-19 and had a long history of safe use. [14] But these, and other alternative treatments were subject to an intense propaganda campaign to dissuade their use, and the Emergency Use Authorization was approved.

Died of COVID, or with COVID: The Hospital Killing Fields

The official COVID protocol used in all the US hospitals caused the death of many. The protocol insisted that family of the patient was barred from the hospital, isolating the patient and denying them an advocate. The protocol relied heavily on the use of ventilators, which was found to be deadly for COVID patients. It used the drug Remdisivir, which was discontinued during its African trials on Ebola when it was found to be more deadly than the Ebola. [17] Remdisivir was not recommended by the WHO because of multiple organ failure. [18] The recommendation against Remdisivir by the WHO came in 2020, very early in the COVID era.

Hospitals were using the drug Fentanyl, the drug junkies OD on, being 50-100x more potent than morphine. Hospital patients were given the drug Precidex for days at a time, when the maximum time it can be used without killing the patient is 24 hours. The patients were often denied food and water. The people who died in hospital were said to have died of COVID. The US government was paying hospitals large sums for each COVID patient, more for each one that had to be ventilated, and even more for a COVID death. [15] It was found that 88% of the people who were put on ventilators died. [31] Hospital staff were instructed to set the oxygen pressure on the ventilators too high, which is toxic. [15][32]

Hospital staff were instructed not to record any adverse reactions to the vaccines in the VAERS system. The VAERS system is the US government database for recording adverse reactions to vaccines. Recording adverse events following vaccination is mandatory by law for health care professionals. But during COVID, if hospital staff made any reports in the database, they would be fired. The staff had gag orders on them. Hospital admissions

went from almost none to overflowing when the vaccines were introduced. Each patient record could only state that the person was unvaccinated or vaccination status unknown. There was no ability to say the patient was vaccinated. This helped sever any paper trail from the vaccines to the deadly side effects. [21]

A funeral director in the UK reported that he had no increases in deaths in 2020 over 2019. Then after the vaccine roll-out, he had spikes in deaths which correlated with the age group for which the vaccine had been released. With his long experience in the funeral field, he knew how many of what age group normally died, and knew that what he was seeing was abnormal. [54]

Suspect testing method

Testing was done using the PCR test. This test relies on the number of cycles the system was run. It was said the the test could give a positive any time with high numbers of cycles run. PCR tests can detect non infectious matter and skew the testing results. [22] Hospital workers testified they were instructed to run high numbers of cycles and to run many multiple cycles for each patient. These instructions would have the effect of getting the maximum number of positive tests for COVID. It would also obtain the maximum reimbursement from the government. [15]

Funeral director John O’Looney also encountered false positive COVID tests. He picked up a gentleman from the old folk’s home and brought him to his funeral parlor, and knew that he was not tested for COVID, but that one positive test was done in that facility.

All the deaths out of that one facility were then attributed to COVID because of that one test.
[54]

Suspect Clinical Trials

Brook Jackson, a whistle-blower who worked for Ventavia, was doing some of the clinical research for the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine clinical trials. She has come out with information regarding the haphazard way the trials were conducted. Jackson was a trained clinical trial auditor, and had more than 15 years experience in clinical research management. She found sloppy laboratory management like used needles not being disposed of safely. But more concerning for the clinical trial was management of the double-blind aspect of the trials. Information was left in plain sight on whether the participant was in the placebo or the vaccine group, so both participants and those administering the shots would know to which group they belonged. Paperwork errors were voluminous.

Jackson wrote a letter to the FDA warning of the many problems: vaccines not kept at proper temperatures, specimens mislabeled, protocol deviations not being reported, slow follow up for participants who had adverse reactions to the vaccines, participants put out in hallways unmonitored by staff after injection, harassment of staff who reported problems such as these. Jackson herself was fired after she sent the letter to the FDA. Her warnings were not given due consideration by the agency, and the emergency use authorization was granted within a short time afterward. Other employees who worked with Jackson later confirmed her observations. [62]

Safe and Effective?

The narrative out of the mainstream media during COVID was that the vaccines were safe and effective. The safety data follows in the remainder of this study. But were the vaccines effective? A study done for 31 European countries on excess deaths vs. C-19 vaccination rates found that the higher the vaccination rate in a country, the higher the excess deaths. [23] A study of excess deaths in Norway that were not caused by COVID found significant amounts of excess deaths, especially from cardiac causes and from malignant cancers. Mortality was lower than expected for respiratory diseases. [24] One study looked at COVID-19 infection rates per country vs. the rate of vaccination for that country and found that the more vaccination the more COVID infection. [42]

Ronald Brown in *Outcome Reporting Bias in COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine Clinical Trials* discusses the bias found in the COVID-19 vaccine trials which made it appear the vaccine was more effective than in reality. The trials used relative efficacy data, that is comparing the vaccinated group against another group in a clinical situation. Absolute risk reduction data shows what actually happens when the vaccine is released in the general population. The efficacy on the Pfizer vaccine was reported as 95% effective, while the absolute risk reduction (which was never released) was a mere 0.84%. Moderna's numbers were 93.4% efficacy, but only 1.2% absolute risk reduction. The absolute risk reduction is known to be a more accurate picture of what a vaccine will do in the real world. [44]

When it became apparent to the general populace that these vaccines did not keep you from contracting COVID-19, the narrative in the media switched to "the vaccines will keep you from dying from COVID." My own opinion is that they tell a certain slant of truth with

these media statements. The vaccine is safe: for the manufacturers since they cannot be sued. The vaccine is effective: for the actual goal of them, which is depopulation. The vaccines keep you from dying from COVID, because you will die of cardiac events, or cancer, or any of the other many side-effects.

As of February 4, 2022, there were 23,615 deaths recorded in the VAERS system associated with the COVID-19 vaccines and 1,103,891 total adverse events. This number of adverse events exceeded all reports from any vaccine combined over the previous 30 years. Normal standards for vaccine safety said if there were 5 deaths associated with the vaccine, a warning would be issued. If there were 50, the vaccine would be pulled from the market. [48]

Researchers writing for *Frontiers in Bioengineering and Biotechnology* in 2021 wrote about the dangers of the mRNA technology. They stated, “However, mRNA vaccines also possess some inherent limitations. While side effects such as allergy, renal failure, heart failure, and infarction remain a risk, the vaccine mRNA may also be degraded quickly after administration or cause cytokine storms.” [64]

MRNA unstable

When the vaccine was first being released, there was a lot of hullabaloo about how it needed to be kept at extreme cold temps in order for the vaccines to be effective. Later this requirement was consigned to the memory hole. Data leaked through hackers revealed that regulatory agencies in Europe were concerned about the lack of intact mRNA strands in the vaccines. Partial strands could be producing partial spike proteins, which could have toxic

effects. Daan J.A. Crommelin, Professor of Biopharmaceutics stated, “Even a minor degradation reaction, anywhere along a mRNA strand, can severely slow or stop proper translation performance of that strand and thus result in the incomplete expression of the target antigen.” The extreme cold requirements were needed to keep the RNA intact. [61]

Information Release

In 2022 federal judge in Texas ordered the FDA to release the documents related to the approval of Pfizer’s COVID-19 vaccine in a timely manner. The plan from the FDA had been to release the documents over 75 years. The judge ordered them to release 55,000 documents a month. [57] Writer Naomi Wolf became interested in the Pfizer Papers after receiving many messages from women describing how the vaccines adversely effected their menstrual cycles. She pulled together a team of volunteers to read through 450,000 documents from Pfizer, detailing the adverse reactions to the vaccine. This information they put together in the book, The Pfizer Papers.

The team found “that Pfizer knew within three months after roll-out in December 2020, that the vaccines did not work to stop COVID. Pfizer’s language was “vaccine failure” and “failure of efficacy” One of the most common “adverse events” in the Pfizer documents is “COVID”.” Pfizer also knew that the vaccine did not remain at the injection site. Dr. Robert Chandler called the dispersal throughout the body to be “like a shotgun blast” It crossed all cell wall and crossed the blood brain barrier. Vaccine materials then accumulated in organs, like liver, brains, testes and ovaries.

The side effects known to Pfizer were, among others, death (1233 in the first three months), severe COVID-19, heart damage, liver and/or kidney injury, autoimmune problems, facial paralysis, respiratory failure, blood clots, Parkinson's disease, epilepsy. "But what really emerged from the first forty-six reports, was the fact that though COVID is ostensibly a respiratory disease, the papers did not focus on lungs and mucus membranes, but rather they center, creepily and consistently, on disrupting human reproduction." [16]

The Data

Documents from the CDC prior to the release of the COVID-19 mRNA vaccines revealed that they already knew about the serious side effects of the use of these injections.

The list of side effects were these: [19]

FDA Safety Surveillance of COVID-19 Vaccines :	
DRAFT Working list of possible adverse event outcomes	
Subject to change	
☐	Guillain-Barré syndrome
☐	Acute disseminated encephalomyelitis
☐	Transverse myelitis
☐	Encephalitis/myelitis/encephalomyelitis/meningoencephalitis/meningitis/encepholapathy
☐	Convulsions/seizures
☐	Stroke
☐	Narcolepsy and cataplexy
☐	Anaphylaxis
☐	Acute myocardial infarction
☐	Myocarditis/pericarditis
☐	Autoimmune disease
☐	Deaths
☐	Pregnancy and birth outcomes
☐	Other acute demyelinating diseases
☐	Non-anaphylactic allergic reactions
☐	Thrombocytopenia
☐	Disseminated intravascular coagulation
☐	Venous thromboembolism
☐	Arthritis and arthralgia/joint pain
☐	Kawasaki disease
☐	Multisystem Inflammatory Syndrome in Children
☐	Vaccine enhanced disease

In the following sections, we will take a look at the numbers from some of these conditions, post COVID-19 vaccines.

Myocarditis/Pericarditis/Heart Attack

A study done for the British Journal of Pharmacology looked at the effect on the heart of the Pfizer and Moderna COVID vaccines. They injected rats with the vaccines, and followed their heart function for 72 hours afterward. At 24 hours they saw no problems. At 48 hours, they detected the mRNA in the heart tissue, and heart anomalies began to be evident. In the rats that received the Pfizer vaccine, they found arrhythmias, irregular contractions, and problems with cardiac ryanodine receptors. The rats receiving the Moderna vaccine had “increased cardiomyocyte contraction via significantly increased protein kinase A (PKA) activity at the cellular level.” Their conclusion was that both of these vaccines would significantly increase the risk of sudden cardiac events. [35]

Another study concluded that the spike protein itself, whether from an infection with COVID-19 or from the vaccines, it alone could cause vascular problems. [36] Since the spike protein is being produced in the body post vaccine upwards of 200 days, the risk cardiac events would continue for quite some time after each vaccine. This is exactly what we are seeing in the real world.

A study followed 1.7 million children and compared the vaccinated vs unvaccinated. No unvaccinated child was found to have myocarditis or pericarditis. These deadly conditions were found only in the children vaccinated against COVID-19. [45]

Blood Clots

Dr. Charles Hoffe, a Canadian doctor, after he began giving the COVID-19 vaccines had his patients complaining of symptoms that sounded to him like blood clots. When tested for blood clots, he found that 62% of the patients who had the COVID-19 vaccination showed evidence of blood clots using the d-dimer test. [9] The shots soon came to be known as “clot shots.”

Embalmers in mid 2021 started having difficulty removing blood from bodies. They began finding large fibrous clots in the deceased circulatory systems. [51] One funeral director in the UK, John O’Looney, who also previously worked as the coroner for his city, started having difficulty removing blood from bodies during embalming, and found long white clots filling the veins of the deceased. He stated that normal clots were small, “like jelly” and could easily be broken up, but these were not like any he had ever seen before. These were more “like rubber” or “calamari” and very tough. He contacted the coroner’s office which had done the postmortem on the person about the clots and was told not to worry about it, that it was completely normal. His funeral home had been finding the strange clots in many bodies, with it being especially easy to locate them in bodies that had had the postmortem. After he contacted the coroner’s about the clot, the bodies started coming back all cleaned out of these clots, but he still found them in the bodies which hadn’t had the postmortem. He would ask the families of the deceased whether they had been vaccinated, and always they said that yes of course, their loved one had done their duty and gotten vaccinated. [54]

A survey was sent out to embalmers worldwide. They were asked about the white fibrous blood clots. 83% of those who responded said yes to the question, “Did you observe any large whitish “fibrous” structures/clots in the corpses that you embalmed in Year 2024?” To the question, “ What percentage of the corpses in the Year 2024 that you have embalmed have had the large whitish “fibrous” structures/clots?” a weighted average of the responses was 27.5%. When asked, “Do other embalmers that you talk to say that they are seeing the large whitish “fibrous” structures/clots?”, 185 said ‘yes’, 50 said ‘no’ and 66 said that they didn’t talk about it. [56]

Stroke

After the vaccine roll-out, young people started having strokes. It was so strange that the powers that be began a propaganda campaign about how it was normal for young people to have strokes. Billboards were placed on the sides of trains and busses and such saying, “Kids have strokes too.” [55] The daughter of my pastor was only in her mid-20s and had a stroke. She had been vaccinated.

Cancer

Cancer incidence has increased since the release of the COVID-19 vaccines. A study done in Seoul, South Korea looked at data from 8,407,849 people, who were categorized into two groups based on vaccination status. They followed them for one year and found a significant increase in cancers in the vaccinated group. The numbers and cancer type depended on which vaccine was used. Their finding were, “cDNA vaccines were associated

with the increased risks of thyroid, gastric, colorectal, lung, and prostate cancers; mRNA vaccines were linked to the increased risks of thyroid, colorectal, lung, and breast cancers; and heterologous vaccination was related to the increased risks of thyroid and breast cancers.” [25]

The cancers following COVID-19 vaccination became so prevalent and aggressive that a new term for them was created, “turbo cancers.” These cancers would appear in a late, terminal state. The victims would die very quickly. Cancers that were thought to be overcome came back with a vengeance. In a study of mRNA-induced turbo cancers, the authors found “According to the Vaccine Event Reporting System (VAERS), the highest reported cancer risks involve the appendix, followed by breast, colorectal, laryngeal, endometrial, and hepatic cancers.” [26]

A pathologist out of Idaho, Dr. Ryan Cole, had his medical license threatened for speaking about the cancers he was seeing. He said that in his observations, and those that other doctors around the country were telling him, cancers that were previously easy to treat started spreading like wildfire. He was finding that the vaccines, specifically the spike protein the vaccines produced, interfered with the body’s immune system, including cancer suppression pathways. [27]

VAED

VAED stands for vaccine associated enhanced disease. VAED is defined as “a more severe clinical presentation of a disease in a person vaccinated against that disease than would normally be seen in an unvaccinated person.” Basically, a person would wind up more

vulnerable to contracting and having severe illness to the disease after a vaccine, rather than the vaccine protecting against a disease. Related is VAERD, which is Vaccine-associated Enhanced Respiratory Disease, a lower respiratory tract disease. Pfizer reported to the public that there were no cases which qualified as VAED or VAERD. The truth, which came out in the papers the FDA was forced to release on the Pfizer approval, was that they were aware of thousands of cases in the first three months. For 101 cases confirmed to be COVID-19 following vaccination, and 37 suspected cases, all 138 were labeled as “serious” by Pfizer, and 75 of the 101 cases were called severe, which meant leading to “hospitalization, disability, life-threatening consequences or death.” [16] So Pfizer knew that ~75% of vaccinated people who then contracted COVID-19 had severe cases, which was the exact opposite of what the media was saying. First the media told us that if you get vaccinated, you can’t get COVID. Then they told us, when that wasn’t believed any more, that if you got a “breakthrough” case of COVID, it would be less severe and not require hospitalization!

Neurological Impairments

Researchers searched online databases for cases of “neuroinflammatory conditions involving the central nervous system.” There has been a rise in these types of cases during the time that the COVID-19 vaccines have been available. They looked at vaccine adverse events in the VAERS system from January 1, 1990 to November 2024 involving the CNS. They compared the COVID-19 vaccine against the influenza vaccine, and also against all vaccines. They found that in 7 of 9 areas, the COVID vaccines exceeded safety signals against the flu and against all other vaccines. Their conclusion was, “All safety signals

reported are concerning and support an immediate global ban on the COVID-19 vaccination program.” [70]

Mad Cow Disease is fatal in humans. Researchers noted 26 new cases of Mad Cow being diagnosed in an average of about 11 days after vaccination with Pfizer, Moderna or AstraZeneca COVID-19 vaccination. In the past, death from this disease would come after decades. In these 26 cases however, 20 died in the first 4-5 months. The 26 cases were diagnosed in 2021 and by 2023, all but one had died. The researcher who discovered this, Nobel Prize winner Luc Montagnier, MD, died soon after completing the first draft of his discoveries. [37]

A study was performed in South Korea in people 65 and older comparing vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals, tracking development of Alzheimer's Disease. The vaccinated individuals received cDNA or mRNA vaccines for COVID-19. Their findings were a significant increase of Alzheimer's Disease in the vaccinated group only, especially the individuals who received mRNA vaccines. [47]

Changes to Genome

It has been long known and actively promoted that mRNA technology is gene therapy, that is, it changed the host genome. For example a 2015 article “mRNA: Fulfilling the Promise of Gene Therapy” sought to explore how mRNA can be superior to DNA therapies. [28] Gene therapy is defined by the US government as, “...a technique that modifies a person’s genes to treat or cure disease.” [29] Even as far back in 2009, the European Journal of Pharmaceutics and Biopharmaceutics called mRNA technology “gene therapy”. [30]

Researchers in Sweden found that, in liver cells, “that BNT162b2 mRNA is reverse transcribed intracellularly into DNA in as fast as 6 h upon BNT162b2 exposure.” That means that the information coded for on the mRNA was found incorporated into the vaccine recipient’s own DNA within 6 hours. This study was published Published: 25 February 2022, but governments continued to promote the vaccine. [73]

Canadian physician Dr. Chris Shoemaker had this to say about changes to the genome from these vaccines, "Sadly, they found that in liver cells of patients and many other tissue cells of patients, both alive and deceased, they have found that the person's karyotype chromosome material is permanently changed. Their sperm cells, their ovary cells, their spleen cells, their immune cells, in the middle of their bone marrow, they are all permanently changed and have genetic material that is not human and it is certainly not their humanity.” He went on to say that the cells with non human DNA are then attacked by the person’s own immune system, hence the crazy inflammation all over the body. He added, "We must have a worldwide 3 year moratorium. And never return," citing the liver damage from the vaccines and permanent changes to the DNA of the vaccine recipient, with the transfection of non-human genetic material into our chromosomes. [43]

The Supreme Court ruled in *Diamond v. Chakrabarty* that genetically modified organisms can be patented. [46] Did this pave the way for genetically modified humans to be owned, like Monsanto owns GM seeds? It is possible when people took this vaccine, they were surrendering their lives and their freedom.

Reproductive Impairments

Male fertility was impacted significantly by the mRNA COVID-19 vaccines. From Pfizer's own documents which they were forced to release, they knew before the release that mRNA ingredients were found in multiple organs, including the testes, contrary to government assurances that the vaccine stayed at the injection site. Sperm counts and motility were markedly decreased, up to 5 months after the first shot, when they stopped the study. Antibodies were found to be attacking the sperm cells. It was known prior to COVID that the lipid nanoparticles used to get mRNA into cells itself was harmful to male fertility. We may rightly ask what one researcher has asked, "Is the decline in birth rates being seen in highly vaccinated countries at least in part due to how mRNA vaccines have conclusively affected male fertility?" [33]

The effects on female fertility have been found to be significant also. A retrospective study was done comparing VAERS reports from the influenza vaccine and COVID-19 vaccines. Influenza was chosen for comparison because it was approved for use for pregnant women. Safety testing was done on this vaccine for 60 years before the FDA would approve it for use during pregnancy. Long-term safety testing for pregnancy was not done on COVID-19 vaccines, and was recommended for use during pregnancy right away when the vaccine was released to the public. [38]

Pfizer documents the FDA was forced to release detailed harm to babies. "In one section of the documents, over 80% of the pregnancies followed resulted in miscarriage or spontaneous abortion. In another section of the documents, two newborn babies died, and Pfizer described the cause of death as 'maternal exposure' to the vaccine." [16]

“Pfizer knew that vaccine materials entered vaccinated moms’ breast milk and poisoned babies. Four women’s breast milk turned ‘blue-green’. Pfizer produced a chart of sick babies, made ill from breastfeeding from vaccinated moms, with symptoms ranging from fever to edema (swollen flesh) to hives to vomiting. One poor baby had convulsions and was taken to the ER, where it died of multi-organ system failure.” [16]

A study from the New England Journal of Medicine found that 40% of pregnancies ended in miscarriage when the COVID-19 vaccine was given during pregnancy. Additionally 2% ended in stillbirth or fetal death. 10% of the pregnancies experienced other serious complications. [39] Estimates are that in all pregnancies, 10-20% of them end in miscarriage. The shocking numbers post-vaccine should have ended the COVID-19 vaccines in pregnant women. Another study found Pfizer vaccine mRNA in sperm, seminal fluid and placenta tissues, up to 200 days after vaccination. [40]

Dr. James Thorp testified before the US Senate, and discussed the propaganda aimed at pregnant women, making them think the vaccine was safe for them and their babies. “This deception was institutionalized in the now-infamous Shimabukuro study, published on April 21, 2021, in the digital version of the New England Journal of Medicine. The authors claimed a miscarriage rate of 12.6%, but the raw data revealed an 82% miscarriage rate in women vaccinated during the first trimester. This is consistent with the 81% miscarriage rate noted in the Pfizer 5.3.6 post-market data and is discussed in detail below. These figures mirror the effects of chemical abortion drugs such as RU-486.” In Pfizer’s own report Dr. Thorpe found a 5X increase in stillbirth rates, an 8X increase in neonatal deaths, and a 13% increase in breastfeeding complications. [71][39][72]

In 2021 women began reporting major changes in their menstrual cycles. One drastic change was women having decidual cast shedding. “A decidual cast occurs when the uterine lining (endometrium) sheds all at once instead of breaking down gradually over several days during a menstrual period. When this happens, the tissue may leave the body in one solid piece and often takes on the shape of the uterus.”[49] This has been very rare in the past, with only 40 cases found in the literature over the last 100 years. A survey of 6042 women found they reported a total of 292 cases of decidual cast shedding. [50]

Vaccine Shedding

Unvaccinated people began noticing that they became sick around the recently vaccinated. The phenomenon was reproducible. Sensitive people can detect a vaccinated person, can react to touching the same objects as a vaccinated person, can taste the difference in food prepared by vaccinated individuals. Going into public, especially after a booster roll-out, is a painful experience for these people. Hundreds responded to a request for information about what they were experiencing. They described the smell of a vaccinated person as, “mild sickly sweet,” “rotting [or dying] flesh,” “magnetic onion,” “unpleasant,” “distinctive,” “the smell of death,” “medicines plus latrines,” “musty plus rancid,” “dead animal,” “a decomposing body,” “road kill,” “like ammonia but not as strong,” “sweet,” “sour stomach,” “elderly person as their flesh breaks down with age,” “a chemical flu smell,” “of seaweed,” “putrid,” “sweet meat,” “strange and metallic,” “sharp, pungent and toxic,” “horrible,” “unique odor,” “chemical,” “vinegar,” “subtle like a pheromone.” [58]

Pfizer documents revealed that their definition of exposure to the vaccine included (in addition to having the injection), skin to skin contact with a vaccinated person, having sexual relations with a vaccinated person, inhalation near a vaccinated person. [16] This demonstrates to me that something is being transmitted from vaccinated people to the unvaccinated. What it is is still under debate.

Behavioral/Mood Changes

A Korean study on vaccinated people looked at the available medical journals and databases to determine what psychiatric adverse events occurred following COVID-19 vaccination. The adverse events they found included insomnia, narcolepsy and anxiety. [59] Documents given to the FDA prior to vaccine release also stated they should look out for cataplexy, which is a kind of narcolepsy.

After hearing online about so many people saying that people had personalities changed after the vaccine, I searched the VAERS database for information on psychiatric disorders following COVID-19 vaccines. There were 1,675,590 adverse reactions recorded to COVID-19 vaccinations. At the time I searched, there 8860 reports classified as disturbances in attention, which was being fuzzy headed, or couldn't focus. There were 15 cases of disturbance in social behavior, 3 cases of hanging, 65 cases of head banging, 11 cases of hostility, 24 cases of hallucination, 11 cases of illness anxiety disorder, 491 cases of incoherence, 31 cases of indifference, 19,033 cases of insomnia, 58 cases of intentional self-injury, 180 cases of major depression, 149 cases of mania or manic symptom, 1126 cases of mood swings or mood altered, 55 cases of negativism or negative thoughts, 92 cases of

obsessive personality disorders, 3690 cases of panic disorders, 42 cases of personality disorders, 370 cases of psychotic disorder, 88 cases of sleep paralysis, 116 cases of sleep terror, 151 cases of social problems, 1167 cases of suicide or suicidal thoughts, 652 cases of abnormal behavior, 12 cases of agitated depression, 1518 cases of agitation, 465 cases of aggression. [60] I found the cases of sleep paralysis, sleep terror and aggression interesting because they suggest a demonic element to them.

Death

In the VAERS database, death is listed as a side effect in 20,060 reports, as of 4/20/26. [60] There was no warning about the dangers of this vaccine after 5 deaths, as was the norm prior to COVID. There was no pulling of the vaccine after 50 deaths, as was the norm prior to COVID. It was like the purpose of the vaccination program wasn't to keep people alive and healthy.

All cause mortality remains higher even after COVID deaths have dropped to nearly none (latest data from WHO said there were ~1400 reported deaths from COVID worldwide in the last month, with most of those coming from the United States).[2] Life insurance companies are now expecting high rates of excess mortality to continue for another decade. [4] Data from life insurance companies show that excess mortality is not caused mainly by COVID deaths, but by other maladies such as turbo cancers, heart problems, stroke: the exact list of side effects from the mRNA vaccines. Troubling trends are these:

“Cardiac and circulatory. Rates for many cardiac & circulatory linked causes up 8-36%+

Neurological and nervous system. Rates for many key neuro/nervous causes up 16-39%+ (Includes a shift younger for dementia e.g. +22% for 65-74 year-olds.)

Metabolic and digestive. Rates for many key metabolic & digestive causes up 10-137%+

Cancer. Rates for many key cancers have risen by 10-50%+ (Nearly all cancers rising except for lung, breast, and colon.)

External Causes. Rate of accidents, assaults, and overdoses up 11-30%+.” [3]

The life expectancy in the United States has flatlined. In the United States, we tend to think we have the best health care but the US is ranked 62nd among the nations for life expectancy. [5] We’d be better off without health care.

Public Health England gathered numbers on the Delta variant. For 117,124 people with confirmed Delta, there were 460 deaths recorded, with most being from people who had 2 doses. For 151,054 unvaccinated people with confirmed Delta, there were 205 deaths. That would be .39% in the vaccinated group, and .13% in the unvaccinated group, so an approximately 3-fold increase in deaths from having the vaccine. [41] In a survey of embalmers worldwide, they reported up to an increase of 25% in infant deaths in 2023 compared to years prior to the pandemic. [56]

A sad example occurred during the writing of this report. A 15 year old tennis player who was deemed to be in perfect health died suddenly on the court. Luigi Santarelli, who was known as a tennis prodigy and played every day, suffered sudden cardiac arrest while playing and died, although a defibrillator was available at the location. [52] This basically never happened before the COVID vaccines, but now we read about it in our local papers on a

regular basis. In Italy, where this particular incident occurred, the population is 75% boosted with the COVID vaccine and 83% had the first vaccine. [53]

The Aftermath

COVID Control Polices: Mandates, Lockdowns and Masks

Robert Fellner of the Mises Institute examined the studies that have been done on the societal impact of COVID-19 policies, such as the lockdowns and business/school closures. He said, “Lockdowns were one of the “greatest peacetime policy disasters of all time,” concludes Professor Douglas Allen in a paper just published by the International Journal of the Economics of Business.” He also pointed out a study done by the National Bureau of Economic Research which found that the lockdowns did nothing to stop the transmission of COVID. He also found that 10% of people in Nevada who were employed before COVID, were then out of a job. [74]

John Stossel spoke about the “15 days to slow the spread” and other lockdown nonsense. He said in Sweden, they did nothing to slow the spread: no lockdowns, no school closures, no mask mandates, and they wound up having the lowest death rate in Europe. [75] Mises.org and Stossel seemed to think that closing the public schools was harmful, but I’m all for it. Close them all down.

Huge harm, though, came from vaccine mandates. People were forced to choose between their jobs and taking a dangerous, possibly life-threatening shot. Many took the chance and took the shot. Many paid the ultimate price. One pastor I know of made out hundreds of thousands of religious exemption letters for people. Who but God only knows how many lives and jobs he saved by doing so. A study done at Harvard estimated, “Compared with the January 2022 vaccination rates, we find that the mandates could have led

to 15 million additional vaccinated individuals, increasing the overall proportion of the fully vaccinated U.S. population from 64% to 68%.” [76] US Senate estimates, “Using information gathered from the U.S. Census Bureau, the Centers for Disease Control, and the analysis in the OSHA ETS, the Biden Administration’s vaccine mandate will put an estimated 44,966,434 American jobs at risk. Additionally, U.S. businesses will spend at least \$1.29 billion in complying with the requirements of the mandate.” [77]

Alternative Delivery Methods for Vaccine: Mosquitoes, Spray, Microneedle Array, Food

Bill Gates is funding research to deliver vaccines through a mosquito bite. This method is being used currently to deliver a malaria vaccine. A vaccine was developed that delivered genetically altered malaria parasites to mosquitoes. The parasites died, and the mosquitoes delivered dead parasite to the human test subjects, whose immune system was supposed to be trained by this. Heightened immunity only lasted months. [67]

Researchers at UC Riverside were given a grant to develop a method to produce vaccines in plants so that people could get vaccinated by eating the plants. The plant genome would be modified to produce high quantities of mRNA coding for a particular protein. For example, for a COVID-19 vaccine, it would produce large amounts mRNA for the spike protein. "Our idea is to repurpose naturally occurring nanoparticles, namely plant viruses, for gene delivery to plants," Steinmetz said. "Some engineering goes into this to make the nanoparticles go to the chloroplasts and also to render them non-infectious toward the plants." They want to make one plant equal to one vaccine. [66]

The main route that is being used to get mRNA vaccines into the cells of the vaccine recipient is through injection. Other possible routes are though IV, nasal inhalation and tracheal inhalation. The muscular injection of lipid nanoparticles has gotten the most mRNA into cells. [64]

Another route, one that can be self-administered, is the microneedle array. This is an array of dissolvable tiny needles on a patch. The patch is put on by the vaccine recipient and the vaccine is delivered, and the needles slowly dissolve away. A luciferase “dye” could be added to allow administrators to determine whether the recipient had actually administered the vaccine, or to act as an in-body immunization card that could be checked when traveling, for example. [65]

Mark of the Beast

“And he causeth all, both small and great, rich and poor, free and bond, to receive a mark in their right hand, or in their foreheads:

And that no man might buy or sell, save he that had the mark, or the name of the beast, or the number of his name.”

Revelation 13:16-17 [69]

The microneedle array vaccine delivery method is a prime candidate for mark of the beast technology. When the end-times antichrist is revealed, and the mark of the beast is mandated, some type of technology is needed to actually place the mark into everyone, and to track that mark for the purpose to allowing or denying the ability to buy or sell. Since these types of vaccines can change your DNA, it makes sense that a person would not be able to

turn back from their decision to take the mark. The change would be irreversible. Those who take the mark of the beast have no hope. They are doomed to the lake of fire for eternity, for their final and permanent rejection of God.

Conclusion

Considering that government agencies knew about the side effects of the COVID-19 vaccines prior to their release, and the side effects of deadly drugs like Remdesivir were known and warned about by the WHO, that drugs like Fentanyl and Precidex had known effects when used as government protocols demanded, and that the government financially incentivized COVID deaths to the hospitals, what can be concluded other than the COVID-19 response was a deliberate attempt to kill large numbers of people? Bill Gates said in TED2010, "The world today has 6.8 billion people, that's headed up to about 9 billion. If we do a really great job on new vaccines, health-care, reproductive health-services, we could lower that by 10-15%". [20] So Bill Gates wants to lower the population through vaccines, health-care and reproductive health services, speaking casually about getting rid of 680 million to 1 billion people.

If the purpose of the vaccine was to stop COVID-19, that has happened naturally. Any sane person would now be banning the use of these deadly vaccines. If the purpose of the vaccines was to kill large numbers of people, then it would make sense for them to keep trying to inundate people with propaganda, and hide the truth as long as possible. This is what we are seeing today, suppression of truth and propaganda. So what was the purpose of the COVID-19 vaccines? Draw your own conclusion.

Communism killed millions, the Catholic Church killed million, wars kill millions, abortion kills 73 million per year [78] and how many has the "health-care" system killed? The true damage done by the COVID-19 vaccination may only be known when the damage

to the human genome and fertility takes its full toll, which will take generations, if there are future generations.

Perhaps there is some glimmer of hope that people are getting the message that these shots are dangerous. Pfizer was attempting belated safety testing on their updated COVID-19 vaccines, but recently had to abandon the trial due to lack of volunteers for the study. [34] There is some hope the tide is changing on COVID-vaccines also, as a Dutch court indicted Bill Gates and Pfizer CEO Albert Bourla regarding the vaccine injuries. [63] The glimmer of hope in this world seems rather marginal. But Jesus who is God came down to earth to live as a man, and die to pay the price for our sins. He rose from the dead on the third day. And now, if we place our trust in Him, making him our Lord and repenting of our sins, we can have eternal life. In this we have all hope.

References

1. National Cancer Institute. “<https://www.cancer.gov/Publications/Dictionaries/Cancer-Terms/Def/Covid-19>.” [www.cancer.gov](https://www.cancer.gov/publications/dictionaries/cancer-terms/def/covid-19), 2 Feb. 2020, www.cancer.gov/publications/dictionaries/cancer-terms/def/covid-19.
2. World Health Organization. “COVID-19 Deaths | WHO COVID-19 Dashboard.” World Health Organization Data, 2025, data.who.int/dashboards/covid19/deaths. Accessed 20 March 2026.
3. Bailey, Doug. “While U.S. Mortality Spike Is Normalizing, 5 Troubling Trends Continue.” Insurance News | InsuranceNewsNet, 24 Feb. 2025, insurancenewsnet.com/innarticle/while-u-s-mortality-spike-normalizing-5-troubling-trends-continue.
4. Hilton, John. “Post-COVID 19 “Excess Mortality” Rates Could Remain High for Another Decade.” Insurance News | InsuranceNewsNet, 12 Dec. 2024, insurancenewsnet.com/innarticle/post-covid-19-excess-mortality-rates-could-remain-high-for-another-decade. Accessed 20 March 2026.
5. Worldometer. “Life Expectancy by Country and in the World (2024).” [Worldometers.info](https://www.worldometers.info/demographics/life-expectancy/), 2025, www.worldometers.info/demographics/life-expectancy/.
6. Salyer, K. (2019, October 15). Live Simulation Exercise to Prepare Public and Private Leaders for Pandemic Response. World Economic Forum. Retrieved March 28, 2026, from <https://www.weforum.org/press/2019/10/live-simulation-exercise-to-prepare-public-and-private-leaders-for-pandemic-response/>

7. Johns Hopkins Center for Health Security. (2019, November 4). Event 201 Pandemic Exercise: Highlights Reel [Video]. YouTube. <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AoLw-Q8X174>
8. Mallapaty, S. (2024). COVID pandemic started in Wuhan market animals after all, suggests latest study. *Nature*, 634(8032), 14–15. <https://doi.org/10.1038/d41586-024-03026-9>
9. Ardis, B. (2024). *Moving beyond the COVID-19 lies: Restoring Health & Hope for Humanity*. Harvest Creek Publishing
10. Professional, C. C. M. (2025, November 17). *Proteins*. Cleveland Clinic. <https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/body/proteins>
11. Johnston, L. (2026, March 23). Covid jab skipped vital safety checks “due to time constraints”, German Covid inquiry told. *GB News*. <https://www.gbnews.com/health/covid-jab-vital-safety-checks-german-covid-inquiry>
12. *Hospital Study Shows that Covid-19 Can be Prevented with Hydrogen Peroxide*. (n.d.). <http://www.doctoryourself.com/omns/v18n18.shtml>
13. Amoah, A., Sagoe, K., Quakyi, I., Anie, H. A., Ayettey-Adamafio, M., Brew, R. A., Newman-Nartey, M., Nartey, N., Brightson, K., Kessie, G., Ayettey, A., & Konotey-Ahulu, F. (2022). Further observations on hydrogen peroxide antiseptics and COVID-19 cases among healthcare workers and inpatients. *Journal of Hospital Infection*, 126, 103–108. <https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jhin.2022.05.007>
14. *Testimony of Pierry Tory, MD*. (2020 C.E., December 8). Senate.gov. Retrieved March 28, 2026, from <https://www.hsgac.senate.gov/wp-content/uploads/imo/media/doc/Testimony-Kory-2020-12-08.pdf>

15. *Vaxxed 3 / Authorized to kill*. (n.d.). Children's Health Defense.
<https://live.childrenshealthdefense.org/chd-tv/videos/vaxxed-3-or-authorized-to-kill-movie/>
16. Analysts, W. P. D. (2024). *The Pfizer papers: Pfizer's Crimes Against Humanity*. War Room Books.
17. Mulangu, S., Dodd, L. E., Davey, R. T., Mbaya, O. T., Proschan, M., Mukadi, D., Manzo, M. L., Nzolo, D., Oloma, A. T., Ibanda, A., Ali, R., Coulibaly, S., Levine, A. C., Grais, R., Diaz, J., Lane, H. C., & Muyembe-Tamfum, J. (2019). A randomized, controlled trial of Ebola virus disease therapeutics. *New England Journal of Medicine*, 381(24), 2293–2303.
<https://doi.org/10.1056/nejmoa1910993>
18. Cohen, J., & Kupferschmidt, K. (2020, October 28). *The 'very, very bad look' of Remdesivir, the first FDA-approved COVID-19 drug*. Science.org. Retrieved March 28, 2026, from <https://www.science.org/content/article/very-very-bad-look-remdesivir-first-fda-approved-covid-19-drug>
19. Anderson, S., PhD, MPP. (2020, October 22). *Vaccines and Related Biological Products Advisory Committee October 22, 2020 Meeting presentation*. FDA.gov. Retrieved March 28, 2026, from <https://www.fda.gov/media/143557/download>
20. TED. (2010, February 20). *Innovating to zero! / Bill Gates* [Video]. YouTube.
<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JaF-fq2Zn7I>
21. Making A Killing Documentary. (2023, May 25). *Making a Killing / Episode 2: Money & Manipulation* [Video]. YouTube. <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oi2cdod6xlo>

22. European Society of Medicine. (2025, December 5). *Impacts of COVID-19 vaccination and infection on health - European Society of Medicine*. European Society of Medicine -. <https://esmed.org/impacts-of-covid-19-vaccination-and-infection-on-health/>
23. *View of Is There a Link between the 2021 COVID-19 Vaccination Uptake in Europe and 2022 Excess All-Cause Mortality?* (n.d.). <https://www.apjhs.com/index.php/apjhs/article/view/3017/1610>
24. Raknes G, Fagerås SJ, Sveen KA, Júlíusson PB, Strøm MS. Excess non-COVID-19 mortality in Norway 2020-2022. *BMC Public Health*. 2024;24(1):244. Published 2024 Jan 22. [doi:10.1186/s12889-023-17515-5](https://doi.org/10.1186/s12889-023-17515-5)
25. Kim HJ, Kim MH, Choi MG, Chun EM. 1-year risks of cancers associated with COVID-19 vaccination: a large population-based cohort study in South Korea. *Biomark Res*. 2025;13(1):114. Published 2025 Sep 26. [doi:10.1186/s40364-025-00831-w](https://doi.org/10.1186/s40364-025-00831-w)
26. Paul Marik and Justus Hope. COVID-19 mRNA-Induced "Turbo Cancers". *J Indep Med*. 2025. Vol. 1(3):185-194. DOI: 10.71189/JIM/2025/V01N03A02
27. Dr. Ryan Cole: "I'm seeing these very calm, manageable cancers take off like wildfire." (2023). [Video]. Retrieved April 11, 2026, from https://rumble.com/v3p4w38-dr.-ryan-cole-im-seeing-these-very-calm-manageable-cancers-take-off-like-wi.html?e9s=src_v1_s%2Csrc_v1_s_o&sci=f37a3312-397d-4d6e-a37c-2f261db5aa20
28. Weissman, D., & Karikó, K. (2015). mRNA: Fulfilling the Promise of Gene Therapy. *Molecular Therapy*, 23(9), p1416-1417. [https://www.cell.com/molecular-therapy-family/molecular-therapy/fulltext/S1525-0016\(16\)30267-2](https://www.cell.com/molecular-therapy-family/molecular-therapy/fulltext/S1525-0016(16)30267-2)

29. Research, C. F. B. E. A. (2018, July 25). *What is Gene Therapy?* U.S. Food And Drug Administration. <https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/cellular-gene-therapy-products/what-gene-therapy>
30. Mercola, J. (2021, September 15). *COVID-19 vaccines likened to 'Software updates' for your body*. Mercola.com. <https://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles/archive/2021/09/15/covid-vaccine-software-update.aspx>
31. *Almost 90% of Coronavirus Patients on Ventilators Died in large study: In New York's largest hospital system, many coronavirus patients on ventilators didn't make it*. (2020, April 26). The Washington Post. Retrieved April 11, 2026, from <https://www.washingtonpost.com/health/2020/04/22/coronavirus-ventilators-survival/>
32. Cooper, J. S., Phuyal, P., & Shah, N. (2023, August 1). *Oxygen toxicity*. StatPearls - NCBI Bookshelf. <https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK430743/>
33. Kelly, N. W. a. A. (2022, September 5). Pfizer, FDA, CDC Hid Proven Harms to Male Sperm Quality, Testes Function, from mRNA Vaccine Ingredients. *Behind the FDA Curtain: WarRoom/DailyClout Pfizer Reports*. <https://behindthefdacurtain.substack.com/p/pfizer-fda-cdc-hid-proven-harms-to>
34. Satija, B. (2026, April 1). Exclusive: Pfizer, BioNTech halt US COVID vaccine study after recruitment struggles. *Reuters*. <https://www.reuters.com/business/healthcare-pharmaceuticals/pfizer-biontech-halt-us-covid-vaccine-study-after-recruitment-struggles-2026-04-01/>
35. Schreckenber R, Woitasky N, Itani N, Czech L, Ferdinandy P, Schulz R. Cardiac side effects of RNA-based SARS-CoV-2 vaccines: Hidden cardiotoxic effects of mRNA-1273 and

- BNT162b2 on ventricular myocyte function and structure. *Br J Pharmacol*. 2024;181(3):345-361. [doi:10.1111/bph.16262](https://doi.org/10.1111/bph.16262) . <https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/37828636/>
36. Avolio E, Carrabba M, Milligan R, et al. The SARS-CoV-2 Spike protein disrupts human cardiac pericytes function through CD147 receptor-mediated signalling: a potential non-infective mechanism of COVID-19 microvascular disease. *Clin Sci (Lond)*. 2021;135(24):2667-2689. [doi:10.1042/CS20210735](https://doi.org/10.1042/CS20210735) . <https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34807265/>
37. Perez, J. C. (n.d.). Emergence of a New Creutzfeldt-Jakob Disease: 26 Cases of the Human Version of Mad-Cow Disease, Days After a COVID-19 Injection. *Zenodo (CERN European Organization for Nuclear Research)*. https://www.scienceopen.com/document?vid=0490e73c-dbc5-48e7-854f-e3372cd9ccaf&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExNfNnSXM3bFNtdFhGUGpDMXNydgMGYXBwX2lkEDiyMjAzOTE3ODgyMDA4OTIAAR4e5DL69eOqUurrwMYEAmOC4anEppKgltE7BIrhhlFQQ65oEsMi8Z9s9S9RxQ_aem_svB1RwYPhh9vbNWuNQAGcA
38. Thorpe, J., & McCullough, P. (2023). 28 Journal of American Physicians and Surgeons Volume 28 Number 1 Spring 2023 COVID-19 Vaccines: The Impact on Pregnancy Outcomes and Menstrual Function. *Journal of American Physicians and Surgeons*, 28(1). <https://www.jpands.org/vol28no1/thorp.pdf>
39. Shimabukuro, T. T., Kim, S. Y., Myers, T. R., Moro, P. L., Oduyebo, T., Panagiotakopoulos, L., Marquez, P. L., Olson, C. K., Liu, R., Chang, K. T., Ellington, S. R., Burkel, V. K., Smoots, A. N., Green, C. J., Licata, C., Zhang, B. C., Alimchandani, M., Mba-

Jonas, A., Martin, S. W., . . . Meaney-Delman, D. M. (2021). Preliminary findings of mRNA COVID-19 vaccine safety in pregnant persons. *New England Journal of Medicine*, 384(24), 2273–2282. <https://doi.org/10.1056/nejmoa2104983>

40. Mordechay L, Baum G, Gabbay-Benziv R, Weinberger H, Morgenstern MF. (2025). Detection of Pfizer BioNTech

Messenger RNA COVID-19 Vaccine in Human Blood, Placenta and Semen. 10: 2428.

<https://doi.org/10.29011/2574-7754.102428>

41. SARS-COV-2 variants of concern and variants under investigation in England: Technical Briefing 20. (2021). In *Public Health England*. Public Health England.

https://www.dpbh.nv.gov/siteassets/boards/boh/meetings/2021/PHE_Technical_Brief.pdf

42. Thorp KE, Thorp JA, Thorp EM. COVID-19 and the Unraveling of Experimental Medicine - Part II. *G Med Sci*. 2022; 3(1):074-106.

<https://www.doi.org/10.46766/thegms.pubheal.22022804>

43. *Truth Over Spin - E20 Dr. Shoemaker Implores all Governments to BAN RNA/DNA Vaxxines by July 1, 2025*. (2025, July 1). [Video]. Rumble. Retrieved April 15, 2026, from https://rumble.com/v6uskt-d-truth-over-spin-e20-dr.-shoemaker-implores-all-governments-to-ban-rnadna-vaxxines-by-july-1-2025.html?e9s=src_v1_sa%2Csrc_v4_sa_o%2Csrc_v1_ucp_a

44. Brown, R. B. (2021). Outcome reporting bias in COVID-19 mRNA vaccine clinical trials. *Medicina*, 57(3), 199. <https://doi.org/10.3390/medicina57030199>

45. Andrews, C. D., Parker, E. P. K., Horne, E., Walker, V., Palmer, T., Schaffer, A. L., Green, A. C. A., Curtis, H. J., Walker, A. J., Bridges, L., Wood, C., Speed, V., Bates, C., Cockburn, J., Parry, J., Mehrkar, A., MacKenna, B., Bacon, S. C. J., Goldacre, B., . . .

Collaborative, O. B. O. T. O. (2025). OpenSAFELY: Effectiveness of COVID-19 vaccination in children and adolescents. *Epidemiology*, 37(1), 141–151.

<https://doi.org/10.1097/ede.0000000000001908>

46. *Diamond v. Chakrabarty*, 447 U.S. 303 (1980). (1980, June 16). Justia US Supreme Court.

<https://supreme.justia.com/cases/federal/us/447/303/>

47. Roh, J. H., Jung, I., Suh, Y., & Kim, M. (2024). A potential association between COVID-19 vaccination and development of Alzheimer’s disease. *QJM*, 117(10), 709–716.

<https://doi.org/10.1093/qjmed/hcae103>

48. Thorp KE, Thorp JA, Thorp EM. COVID-19 and the Unraveling of Experimental Medicine – Part II. *G Med Sci*. 2022; 3(1):074-106.

<https://www.doi.org/10.46766/thegms.pubheal.22022804>

49. Support, & Support. (2026, March 5). Decidual Cast vs Endometriosis: Causes and Pain Explained. *Clinton Women’s Healthcare - Expert Obstetrics and Gynecology Doctors with Offices in Clarkston and Utica*. <https://clintonwomenshealthcare.com/decidual-cast-and-endometriosis-understanding-the-pain-and-when-to-see-medical-care/>

[50] Parotto, Tiffany & Thorp, James & Hooker, Brian & Mills, Paul & Newman, Jill & Murphy, Leonard & Geick, Warren & McDyer, Dan & Stricker, Raphael & Peters, Sue & McDonnell, Maureen & Ray, Heather & Northrup, Christiane. (2022). COVID-19 and the surge in Decidual Cast Shedding. *The Gazette of Medical Sciences*. 3. 107-117.

10.46766/thegms.pubheal.22041401.

51. Trigoso, E. (2022). Embalmers Have Been Finding Numerous Long, Fibrous Clots That Lack Post-Mortem Characteristics. In *regulations.gov*. Epoch Times. Retrieved April 16, 2026, from https://downloads.regulations.gov/CDC-2022-0111-45027/attachment_1.pdf
52. Kurup, S. (2026, April 16). Tennis prodigy, 15, suddenly drops dead on court as investigation launched. *Express.co.uk*.
<https://www.express.co.uk/sport/tennis/2195060/Tennis-player-dead-15-Luigi-Santarelli-tbk>
53. *COVID-19 vaccines / WHO COVID-19 dashboard*. (n.d.). Datadot.
<https://data.who.int/dashboards/covid19/vaccines?m49=380>
54. Liam Galvin. (2025, June 2). *Funeral Director Shocking warning! The truth behind the lies! - John O'Looney!* [Video]. YouTube. <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=as1wjF16MEQ>
55. *Pediatric Stroke Awareness on the Road – Achieving Beyond Brain Injury Charitable Foundation*. (2021, June 14). <https://achievingbeyondbraininjury.com/2021/06/14/pediatric-stroke-awareness-on-the-road/>
56. Kasner, L. (2024, December 31). Results of the 2024 Worldwide Embalmer Blood Clot Survey. *Clotastrophe*. <https://laurakasner.substack.com/p/results-of-the-2024-worldwide-embalmer>
57. ‘Paramount importance’: Judge orders FDA to hasten release of Pfizer vaccine docs. (2022, January 6). *Reuters*. <https://www.reuters.com/legal/government/paramount-importance-judge-orders-fda-hasten-release-pfizer-vaccine-docs-2022-01-07/>

58. Doctor, A. M. (2024, February 3). *Unraveling the mysteries of mRNA vaccine shedding*. Mercola.com. <https://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles/archive/2024/02/03/mysteries-of-mrna-vaccine-shedding.aspx>
59. Ryoo, S., Choi, M., Choi, N., Shin, H., Woo, J. H., Park, B., & Oh, S. (2024). Psychiatric adverse events associated with the COVID-19 vaccines approved in the Republic of Korea: a systematic review. *Osong Public Health and Research Perspectives*, 15(2), 107–114.
<https://doi.org/10.24171/j.phrp.2023.0325>
60. *Search VAERS database*. (n.d.). <https://www.medaalerts.org/vaersdb/index.php>
61. Mercola, J. (2022, September 12). *Data leak reveals disturbing facts about mRNA instability*. Mercola.com. <https://articles.mercola.com/sites/articles/archive/2022/09/12/ema-covid-19-data-leak.aspx>
62. Covid-19: Researcher blows the whistle on data integrity issues in Pfizer’s vaccine trial. Thacker PD BMJ November 2, 2021; 375 doi: <https://doi.org/10.1136/bmj.n2635>
63. *Dutch court orders Bill Gates to face trial over COVID-19 vaccine injuries*. (2024, October 28). <https://slguardian.org/dutch-court-orders-bill-gates-to-face-trial-over-covid-19-vaccine-injuries/>
64. Liang, Y., Huang, L., & Liu, T. (2021). Development and delivery systems of mRNA vaccines. *Frontiers in Bioengineering and Biotechnology*, 9, 718753.
<https://doi.org/10.3389/fbioe.2021.718753>
65. <https://patents.google.com/patent/US8834423B2/en>
mirconeedle array

- Falo, L. D., Jr, Erdos, G., & Ozdoganlar, O. B. (2009, October 23). US8834423B2 - Dissolvable microneedle arrays for transdermal delivery to human skin - Google Patents. <https://patents.google.com/patent/US8834423B2/en>
66. News-Medical. (2021, September 16). Researchers aim to develop edible plant-based mRNA vaccines. Medical News. Retrieved April 19, 2026, from <https://www.news-medical.net/news/20210916/Researchers-aim-to-develop-edible-plant-based-mRNA-vaccines.aspx>
67. Barnhart, M. (2022, September 21). A box of 200 mosquitoes did the vaccinating in this malaria trial. That's not a joke! NPR. <https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2022/09/21/1112727841/a-box-of-200-mosquitoes-did-the-vaccinating-in-this-malaria-trial-thats-not-a-jo>
68. Wise, I. J., & Borry, P. (2022). An Ethical Overview of the CRISPR-Based Elimination of *Anopheles gambiae* to Combat Malaria. *Journal of Bioethical Inquiry*, 19(3), 371–380. <https://doi.org/10.1007/s11673-022-10172-0>
69. Norton, D. (2011). The King James Bible. In *Cambridge University Press eBooks*. <https://doi.org/10.1017/cbo9780511975448>
70. Cosgrove, Kirstin & Thorp, James & Rogers, Claire & Hatfill, Steven & Hulscher, Nicolas & McCullough, Peter. (2025). COVID-19 mRNA vaccination: implications for the central nervous system. *International Journal of Research in Medical Sciences*. 10.18203/2320-6012.ijrms20253733.
71. Thorpe, J., MD. (n.d.). COVID-19 Vaccinations and Pregnancy Outcomes: Submitted to the United States Senate, Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs:

Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations. In *Senate.gov*. Retrieved April 21, 2026, from <https://www.hsgac.senate.gov/wp-content/uploads/Thorp-Testimony.pdf>

72. BNT162b2 5.3.6 Cumulative Analysis of post-authorization Adverse Event Reports. https://phmpt.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/reissue_5.3.6-postmarketing-experience.pdf (Accessed 4/21/2026)

73. Aldén M, Olofsson Falla F, Yang D, Barghouth M, Luan C, Rasmussen M, De Marinis Y. Intracellular Reverse Transcription of Pfizer BioNTech COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine BNT162b2 In Vitro in Human Liver Cell Line. *Current Issues in Molecular Biology*. 2022; 44(3):1115-1126. <https://doi.org/10.3390/cimb44030073>

74. Fellner, R. (2021, December 22). Covid Lockdowns Will Be Remembered as One of the Greatest Policy Failures Ever. Mises Institute. Retrieved April 22, 2026, from <https://mises.org/mises-wire/covid-lockdowns-will-be-remembered-one-greatest-policy-failures-ever>

75. Kristin. (2024, March 20). '15 days to slow the spread' Stossel TV. <https://www.johnstossel.com/15-days-to-slow-the-spread/>

76. The benefits and costs of U.S. employer COVID-19 vaccine mandates. (2026, April 15). Harvard Kennedy School. <https://www.hks.harvard.edu/centers/mrcbg/programs/growthpolicy/benefits-and-costs-us-employer-covid-19-vaccine-mandates>

77. Vaccine mandates - U.S. Committee on Small Business & Entrepreneurship. (n.d.). <https://www.sbc.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/vaccine-mandates>

78. World Health Organization: WHO. (2025, December 8). *Abortion*.

<https://www.who.int/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/abortion>